4-10-14

My Girls Wear Ear Rings

Yes! My girls (momma cows) have worn ear rings (ear tags) for many years. Also these girls’ calves (children) wear ear rings and tattoos. However these ear rings and tattoos aren’t as elaborate as those we may observe at local malls or big box stores today. Over the years I have tagged and tattooed many cows, bulls and even more calves.

Cattle identification is a tough job, that’s why my cow, bulls and calves wear ear rings (ear tags) and tattoos. These are two methods of identification, much like our own personal names (Alice, Mary, John and Joe) but instead I use numbers for mu cattle’s names. My calves are tagged at birth so that I can identify cows and calves as mother and child. I have selected a yellow tag with black numbers; this combination of colors is hard to beat in terms of being seen and able to read. There is a wide variety of colored tags at any farm supply store to choose, your choice.
Why tattoos you may ask? Have you ever last an ear ring? My cattle (cows, bulls, and calves) often loose their ear tags and these tattoos are permanent numbers placed inside their ears that allows me to replace the correct tag number in their ear tag.

These permanent numbers of identification allow me to establish permanent records for my cows, bulls, and calves. These permanent records are much like a permanent record at school, doctors and dentist offices for ourselves. 
Permanent records establish birth dates and parents names much like birth certificates; “Health Record” establish immunization for different diseases or sickness prevention; “medication records” establish which medicines were given to aid in sickness recovery; “Production records” establish growth, how much weigh calves gain over a period of time giving me an indication of just how will the cows are cared for their calves; “Temperament records” establish just how well behaved the animals were. I do not want rodeo or mean type cows, bulls or calves as I can get injured too easy being around the cattle.
I ear tag my boy calves (bulls) in the right ear and girl calves (heifers) in the left ear. This step helps reduce stress on the calves when its time to separate the sexes.

I use fly tags from may thus September to assist in controlling several types of flies that annoy my cattle. These ear tags and tattoos assist in management (caring for) the cattle and identification improves record keeping. Also if someone ask I can show the records for my cattle Thus I have established a reputation for the cattle.
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